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MEETING on 28 May (6.00 pm for 6.30 pm start

GUEST SPEAKER
JACQUI JONES

Jacqui is a social worker & qualified meditation teacher. She has over 20 years
combined experience in the areas of social work, education and training. She
has worked for organisations such as Barnardos Australia, the University of
Technology, and TAFE NSW.

Jacqui is passionate about mental health and wellbeing and currently teaches
meditation to adults through the University of Sydney.

Jacqui is also the Founder of Greatfulness, which is a wellbeing program delivered
in primary schools across Sydney. The Greatfulness program provides a toolbox
for wellbeing for students of all ages and is a recommended program of Be You
(Beyond Blue) which is the mental health initiative of the Australian government.
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PRESIDENT RICHARD GREEN’S REPORT

f.. 3 We are starting to prepare for next year.

The DG is coming for the “ change over” on 9 July and
also visiting the club on the 27 August.

Some people have responded to the roster for the
speakers. Alan Farrer has agreed to manage the roster.
Remember if you cannot do your allocated day you need
to change with another member , but you must let Allan
know. | think we will put an up to date roster in every
Bulletin.

The last meeting was a Foundation night organised by
Neil. This was a great success . A number of District officers were present to see
Neil receive his Sapphire pin to his Paul Harris Fellow. Thank you David, Pam and
Fiona for coming. Also thank you to the 14 members of Chatswood club who also
attended and the partners of our members.

We need to organise the fun run. Michael and Greg have the electronic side of
things with the Facebook and webpage up and running .\We now need to get
some sponsors. Let Neil know if you have any ideas.

Chatswood club asked us if we would like to help with a golf day. The club will
have to decide at the next meeting if they want to do it. It will be held in late
October at either Roseville or Pymble golf club . Stephen Goldring has agreed to
be one of the two Roseville people on the organising committee.

We are donating $2,500 to buy a water tank for Trundle Central School. (See
page 8 for more details.)

This year our charity activities used approximately $12,000 from funds raised in
past years. Youth activities require about $10,000 per annum to run. Soon we will
have to decide how much fund raising we will do next year and the extent of the
charity donations, including the youth activities we undertake.

Greg is interviewing possible candidates for the summer science school.

| will organise the 2019/2010 committees soon, but Ross will be the Bulletin
Editor, Peter McKeown will be attendance officer and lan Garrard will be lead
fines master.

Richard Green
Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin @’



APOLOGIES AND GUESTS

Advise Attendance Officer, Avis Manoukian, on 0418 411 404 or email him at
avis@amcomms.com.au before 10.00am SATURDAY before the meeting.
You must pay for your meal if you are absent without an apology by the deadline.
Special dietary requirements you or Guests? please also advise Avis.

MEETING ROSTERS

Date Meeting Program Introduction and
Vote of Thanks
28 May Jacqui Jones - Youth Mental Health Peter Lewis
11 June Primary School Public Speaking & Essay lan Fraser
Competition Night
25 June Cromehurst Scout Group lan Robertson
Mel Howells (leader) & Elise Leneham (scout)
9 July Change Over Dinner
16 July Fun Run Briefing - Michael Harrowell

LAST MEETING - 14 MAY 2019

Club Membership 24 Attendance Percentage 58.3%
Members Present 14 Make-ups 0
Apologies 10 Guests Attending 0
Absent - No Apology 0 Partners Attending 6
Guest Speaker 1 Visiting Rotarians 17

MAY and JUNE BIRTHDAYS

22 May Grant Campbell
7 June Arthur Marshall
16 June Mike Harrowell

& Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin



BUNNINGS BBQ - SCHEDULE
Nil Scheduled

CALENDAR OF COMING ROTARY EVENTS

(See also Club Meeting Program inside back cover.)

MAY 2019
28 May Tuesday | Club Meeting - Jacqui Jones
JUNE 2019
11 June Tuesday | Primary School Public Speaking and Essay Writing
Competition
Combined Board Meeting
25 June Tuesday | Club Meeting - Cromehurst Scout Group
JULY 2019
6 July| Saturday |District 9685 Change-Over. Hornsby RSL
9 July Tuesday | Roseville Chase Rotary Club Changeover Dinner
16 July Tuesday | Fun Run 2019 Briefing - Michael Harrowell

ROSEVILI.E CHASE ROTARY FUN RUN

Sunday 21st July 2019

Register & Info @ wwuw.rosevillechaserotarufunrun.org.au

Holly St, Castle Cove

Another Rotary EM

Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin &




LAST MEETING - 14 MAY

COMBINED MEETING WITH CHATSWOOD ROTARY

The Night
Last meeting was quite packed with a number of notable events and fellowship.

Our Guest Speaker, William Chan, gave a very illuminating and informative
address about his experiences and learning through the Rotary Foundation
Global Grants Scholar he undertook at the Politecnico di Milano. Williams
visionary views on numerous matters including recycling, architectural design to
manage water resources effectively, and his innovative approach to resources
demonstarted why this exceptional young man was awarded the Global
Scholarship. He is certainly a person of the future and his address demonstrated
why he was named one of Australia’s top 100 brightest Young Minds.

We were joined by 6 of our partners and 14 members from the Chatswood
Rotary Club who all thoroughly enjoyed William’s address, and the fellowship
and involvement in our meeting.

We were also priveleged to have PDG David Rands, District Chairman of the
Rotary Foundation; PDG Pam Pritchard, District Foundation Scholarships Sub
Committee Chair, and Fiona Jenkins A/G North Shore, attend our meeting.

Our Club highlight was the recognition of PP and PHF Neil Howie with a Paul
Harris Fellow Sapphire pin to acknowledge and appreciate Neil’s 6 years as our
Club Rotary Foundation Director and his 4 years as a Zone representative for the
City North Zone. Congratulations Neil - so well deserved.

Below is a message from PDG David Rands expressing his appreciation and
thanks for the fellowship of the night. Some photo’s from the night also follow.

Message from PDG and Rotary Foundation Distrixt Chairman David Rands
Hi Richard and Neill,

I am glad | was able to join you last night. a nice atmosphere and a wonderful
program. William spoke well, and all the other contributors made it a great night.
In particular a Sapphire pin for you Neil was a much deserved recognition of your
service to the Foundation and your club. Congratulations!

Thanks for the advice on the donations to both the Annual Fund and the Polio
Fund. Both wil be well used as you know and are much appreciated. | wil keep
an eye out for their registering in the My Rotary reports.

Best wishes to all.
David.

ﬁ“ Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin
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President of Chatswood, Brian Townsend (left) and President Richard Green
(right), with guest speaker and Global Grants Scholar William Chan

PDG and Rotary Foundation Global Grants Sub Committee Chair Pam Pritchard,
presents PP and PHF Neil Howie with his Paul Harris Fellow Sapphire Pin.

6 Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin @'
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Roseville Chase President Richard Green, District Chairman The Rotary
Foundation PDG David Rands , Roseville Chase Rotary PP PHF Neil Howie and
The Rotary Foundation Global Grants Committee Chair and PDG Pam Pritchard.

PHF Neil Howie and PDG Pam Pritchard with Guest Speaker, William Chan,
Rotary Foundation Global Grants Scholar.

@" Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin



TRUNDLE CENTRAL SCHOOL - WATER TANK DONATION

Our Club has agreed to contribute $2,530 to purchase a 22,500 litre water tank
for the Trundle Central School. The tank will be plumbed in and installed by local
volunteers in the next few weeke..

Below is an extract from the School newsletter, giving some idea of the location of
Trundle, the school and its involvement with the community.

TRUNDLE CENTRAL SCHOOL
Croft St, Trundle NSW 2875

A school that provides a professional, stimulating and challenging learning
environment

Monday 20th May 2019

Trundle Central School Profile

Trundle Central School is located in the township of Trundle approximately 65
Km west of the larger townships of Forbes and Parkes. Like many towns in the
region structural employment change in agriculture, reduced farm incomes and
the competition from overseas markets has caused rural decline. In the last
twenty years our town has lost two licenced clubs, supermarket, service station,
saw mill, car yard, butcher, bakery and café and many good families have moved
away. Then along comes this devastating drought to further place strain on our
community both financially and emotionally.

Our school has reached out to larger communities, schools and service clubs
such as Rotary. The response has truly reinforced to our students and community
the strength and quality of human compassion across this great country. Youth
mental help is under the greatest pressure when young people feel isolated. .........

Our school will continue to a centre of education within our community but it is
also a centre of pastoral and community care far after this drought is over. Any
help we can receive from outstanding organisations such as rotary is appreciated.
| would like thank Roseville Chase Rotary Club for their generous sustainable
donation of a water tank. Please send some rain as well but | realise this is
out of the power of even Rotary.

John Southon

Principal

Dear Roseville Chase Rotary.

Thank you for your generous gift of a water tank to the Trundle Central School,
This will be plumbed in by Rural Aid volunteers in next few weeks.

The Headmaster, Students and Staff are so delighted.

Thank you. Hazel. Campaigner, Trundle Central School.

Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin ﬁ'



CELEBRATING Rotary

of Chatswood

Invites

e T A v

stz Changeoy

WEDMNESDAY 26 JUNE 2019
&4.300m for 2.00nm

CHATSWOOD GOLF CLUB

128 Beaconstisld Roag, Chatswood

A tweo course dinner will be served
£70 par persan
Reftreshmeanis will be available at a cash bar

Booking par www. trvbooking.eam/5020561

Dress

INVITATION

RSVP

Friday 14 June 2019

Tony Basten | 0409 030 839
tonybasten@@gmail.com

The hand writing on the card is quite
light.

o & It reads:

ari rJ1I:r Rehla Y |l'-|

Dear Roseville Chase Rotary Club.
Thank you so much for helping at our
2019 Roseville Public School P&C
, Mothers Day Breakfast.
: We loved having your help and could
not do this without you !.

From the 2019 Mothers Day Breakfast
Volunteer Team.

@ Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin




GRAFFITI REMOVAL DAY - 27 OCTOBER 2019

Graffiti Removal Day
Sunday 27 October 2019

. Did you know?
Graffiti vandalism costs property owners in

MNSW more than $300 milllon each year.

What is GRD?

Established by the NSW Government, Graffiti
Removal Day is an annual event which
encourages people to get involved in the
removal and prevention of graffiti.

- Does it make a difference? 18
In 2017 volunteers removed over = A, - -
30,000m* of graffiti saving our community R VL DAY 2
%21 million in clean-up costs! % P Mpa—

~gunday 27 Oct 2519 =

. How can you support your community?
v Volunteer to help on the day
' Mominate a clean up site
& Promote the day

S/l

For more information call 1300 665 310 For more information call 1300 665 310
or visit graffitiremovalday.org.au or visit graffitiremovalday.org.au

Fotlowuson [f3@) 1 [J  #6R019 #LoveWhereWeLive Followuson [§3E) L1 [0 #GRO1® 4LoveWhersWeLive

5 SELLEVS  ssain Tt Clata Hatam@ [ Dusox | % Qeueys  AlTahithm  Rotory %’

ROSEVILLE CHASE ROTARY CLUB
CHANGE-OVER DINNER
TUESDAY 9 JULY
Roseville Golf Club

Members, partners and Friends, please
put this date in your diary now.

Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin @



DISTRICT AWARDS 2018/2019

Below is the list of District Awards which were presented at the District Presidents’

Meeting on Saturday 11 May 2019:

. Golden Quill (PR) / Media — Mosman

. Bulletin — Ryde

. Website — Central Blue Mountains

. Vocational — Wahroonga

. International — (large club) Greater Sydney E Club,
(small club) Hills / Kellyville

. Community — (large club) Northbridge/Lower Blue Mountains,
(small club) East Gosford

. Youth — (large club) Ryde, (small club) Macquarie Park

DI WILKINSON

FROM THE SMH COLUMN 8 ON 16 MAY 2019

COLUMN

Continuing the discussion on grandparents (C8) who are prepared to go that extra
mile. Ross Warden of St Ives says: “My good friend, Di Wilkinson from Gordon
flies to London two or three times a year, about two weeks at a time to babysit,
paid for by her son-in-law. Beat that!”

NEXT MEETING - 11 JUNE 2019 PRIMARY SCHOOL

PUBLIC SPEAKING & ESSAY COMPETITION

The annual primary school public speaking and essay competition will be held at
our next meeting on 11 June 2019.

Schools participating will be Castle Cove Primary, Roseville Public and Roseville
Girls Primary College.

This night in the past has always been very interesting and an enlightening vision
into the talents of the primary school students who participate.

& Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin 11
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GRAFFITI BUSTERS AT WORK

The RCRC Graffiti Busters were on the road again on Wednesday. Peter Lewis
and Rotary Friend PP John Hammond, spent most of the morning removing
vandal ‘tags’ from around Roseville and Roseville Chase.

(Peter Lefmann had well-deserved rest this time, especially from the need to pull,
manoeuver and park the RCRC Busters trailer around the suburbs!)

The vandals had been fairly quiet for the last few months — but the infidel seem to
have come out from under the rocks recently. The school holidays in the second
half of April?

The main targets were in Roseville Chase, with a few in Roseville. John and Peter
painted out 23 individual ‘sites’ in a very successful (but frustrating) day. John was
particularly effective with the Mission Brown brush!

A few photos selected below from the many sites.

Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin



INTERESTING ITEMS FROM DISTRICT NEWSLETTER

ShelterBox

Disaster relief

ShelterBox is Rotary’s partner in disaster relief, a position we've held proudly for

the last six years. This partnership has enabled Rotary, through ShelterBox, to be
first responders assisting those deprived of their homes by natural and man-made
disasters. In 2018, we were honoured to be nominated for the Nobel Peace Prize
in recognition of our humanitarian work; all Rotarians share in this honour with us.

Many of your Clubs will have already supported us during this financial year; to
you, our heartfelt thanks for your continuing support.

To those who have not yet your final decisions on donations this year, | ask you to
consider ShelterBox as one of your beneficiaries. Your support can make a world
of difference.

In 2018, with your assistance, we were able to deliver disaster relief and other
humanitarian aid to 17 countries: Antigua and Barbuda, Bangladesh, British
Virgin Islands, Chad, Cameroon, Dominica, Dominican Republic, Ethiopia,
Indonesia, Kenya, Niger, Philippines, Syria, Somalia and Vanuatu. We have been
able to provide relief following cyclones (4), earthquakes (2), floods (2), drought,
volcanic activity and conflict (8). We often work with partner agencies to ensure
our aid reaches those most in need. Your support enabled us to assist 30,000
families with emergency shelter, and another 12,000 families with essential
household items ... a total of over 210,000 people.

Please convey our heartfelt thanks to all your Rotarians and friends.
We look forward to continuing this wonderful partnership.

Sincerely

Rowley

Rowley Tompsett

Chair
ShelterBox Australia

ﬁ" Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin
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WOMEN IN NEED, NEED OUR HELP

HELP EMPOWER A WOMAN TO GET
BACK ON HER FEET!

DONATE CLOTHES TO "DRESS FOR
SUCCESS"

The Rotary Club of Beecroft is once

D R E S s F o Ragain collecting good interview-
appropriate clothing for Dress for
Success, Sydney.

s U C C E s s They are a registered charity that

improves the employability of women in
need in NSW by providing services free of charge including professional clothing.

So, if you are doing your summer — winter wardrobe swap-over, please consider
whether you have anything that could form part of an interview outfit for a long-
term unemployed woman.

This also includes shoes, handbags and accessories.

The Beecroft Rotary Club will be collecting from 9th May until 30th June 2019.
This year they have drop off addresses at Beecroft, Castle Hill, Baulkham Hills,
Berowra, Cherrybrook, East Ryde, North Parramatta, Wahroonga, West Pennant

Hills, Normanhurst, West Pymble and North Rocks.

So please message or call the Beecroft Rotary Club and they will provide you with
the closest drop off address.

YOUR GENTLY USED CLOTHING GIVES AWOMAN A NEW START......
TAKING WOMEN FROM WELFARE TO WORK!

For more information on this charity
https://sydney.dressforsuccess.org

Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin @



HANDEL

MESSIAH

Eugene Goossens’ full orchestration

Presented by

Willoughby
Symphony
Choir

with Willoughby
Symphony Orchestra

Sunday 23 June 2019 2pm

The Concourse Concert Hall, Chatswood

Exciting and seldom heard in Australia

CONDUCTOR PETER ELLIS

BOOK NOW
Ticketek or Adult $51 Family (2+2) $110

[ XX ]
& w Box Office Youth $23 Child $15

WILLOUGHBY . .
CITY COUNCIL willoughbychoir.com.au

" Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin




D@ Susav and DGE Kalma warmly invite you +o

‘n"

*--855 |5er person
8 . incl 2 cqude dinner

' ‘-HornﬁbY RSL Club, 4High St, Hornsby

Register at changeover.rotanydistrictQed5.0rg.au

RSV Friday 28 June 2019
Enguiriés: changeoverregistrationsdrotarydistrictaeds.org.au

NOT EVERYONES EVERYDAY WORDS

Ornithoscelidaphobia: the fear of dinosaurs.

Mysogyny: the hatred of, contempt for, or prejudice against women or girls.
Misandry: the hatred of, contempt for, or prejudice against men or boys.
Climacophobia: the fear of the act of climbing.

bathmophobia: the fear of stairs and slopes.

Entomophobia: the excessive or unrealistic fear of one or more classes of insect.
Nomophobia: the fear of being without your Cellphones.

Sinistrophobia: the fear of left side.

Dextrophobia: the fear of right side.

Hippopotomonstrosesquippedaliophobia: the fear of long words.

Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin
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Chris O'Brien

Lifehouse
On 4 June 2019 it will be ten years since Professor Chris O'Brien AO died from a
malignant brain tumour. In the decade that has passed, we have seen his vision
of a hospital providing all cancer services under one roof and founded on the
principle of holistic, patient-centred compassionate care has become a reality.

Chris O’Brien Lifehouse is planning a program of activity to commemorate Chris
and his legacy at Chris O'Brien Lifehouse in Camperdown. We would like to
invite you and your members to attend. Please note that spaces are limited and
registrations are essential.

ChrisChat series - lunchtime conversations about cancer care
Date: first week of June (3 — 7 June)

Time: various (see below)

Learn more and register <mylifehouse.org.au/chrischats>

Every day through the first week of June, experts from different disciplines at
Chris O’Brien Lifehouse will take part in a series of lunchtime conversations
(known as ChrisChats) about different topics in cancer treatment and healthcare.
We welcome healthcare professionals, students, patients and families and
interested members of the public.

Special ChrisChat with international guest, Randal Weber MD: ‘Putting the
patient at the heart of everything we do’

Date: Friday, 28 June 2019

Time: 11am-12:30pm

Register now <https://lwww.eventbrite.com.au/e/putting-the-patient-at-the-
heart-of-everything-we-do-tickets-62077476403>

Randal Weber MD is a well-known head and neck surgeon at the renowned MD
Anderson Comprehensive Cancer Centre at the University of Texas.

Visiting from the USA to speak at the inaugural Chris O’Brien Symposium, Dr
Weber will give a special ChrisChat on the subject of patient experience. He will
share his passion for patient care and why he and his staff strive to offer patients
the best possible healthcare experience.

Thank you for your support of Chris O’Brien Lifehouse, and please don’t hesitate
to contact me directly if you have any questions.

Kindest regards,

Goldia Shum

Manager <http://lwww.mylifehouse.org.au/>

ﬁ“ Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin 17
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Club Administration
Programs
Public Relations

Vocational, Community
& International Service

Vocational Service
Community Service
International Service

Youth Service

Rotary Foundation
& Funding

Membership and Social

Sergeant-at-Arms

Attendance Officer
Bulletin Editor
Risk Management

Working With Children
Policy

Club Verification Officers

Welfare Chair

Committees
2018 - 2019

Director PP Greg Muldoon
Acting Chair; John Hartley
Greg Muldoon, Ross Symons

Director PP Peter Lewis
Bob Warland, Grant Campbell, Avis Manoukian

Director David Brand
lan Fraser, ian Robertson, John Hartley

Director PP Neil Howie
Mike Harrowell, Malcolm Pilcher, Cliff Garrett, Arthur
Marshall

Director; Sue Ward
Allan Farrar, Lori Farrar, Peter McKeown, Di Wilkinson

lan Garrard; Sue Ward, Allan Farrar

Avis Manoukian
Ross Symons

Allan Farrar

Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson

Diana Wilkinson
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MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB

All our meetings are hosted by the

Roseville Golf Club

STORAGE

KING
—————— 1

Complimentary storage of our graffiti trailer

Complimentary printing by Clarke
Murphy Printing

& Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin
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PAST PRESIDENTS

1990-91
1991-92
1992-93
1993-94
1994-95
1995-96
1996-97
1997-98
1998-99
1999-00
2000-01
2001-02
2002-03
2003-04
2004-05
2005-06
2006-07
2007-08
2008-09
2009-10
2010-11
2011-12
2012-13
2013-14
2014-15
2015-16
2016-17
2017-18

Stuart Frith
Richard Wilmott
Greg Muldoon
Norm Gibson
Trevor Holman
Ross Symons
John Hammond
Arthur Marshall
lan Robertson
Neil Howie

Bob Fussell
Duncan Whiley
Bob Warland
Bob Clarke
John Hartley
lan Fraser

Cliff Garrett
Geoff Young
Warren McGurgan
Malcolm Pilcher
Nick Brooke
Will Rogers
Julian Gregory
Jade Catherall
Andrew Black
Duncan Campbell
Peter Lewis
Peter McKeown

ABOUT ROTARY

Paul Harris

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS

Richard Wilmott *
Greg Muldoon *
Greg Denning
Ross Symons *
Glynn lanno
Ron Tacchi *
Helmut Buss *
John Hartley *
Bob Clarke

Ted Anderson *
lan Fraser *
Stuart Frith *
Ann Muldoon
Jade Catherall *
Andrew Betty

Catherine Williams

Richard Green
John Mackintosh
John Hammond
Stephen Goldring
Nick Brooke *
Neil Howie *
John Chinn

Grant Campbell *
Cliff Garrett
Peter Lefmann *
Phillip Cavanagh
Duncan Whiley

Duncan Campbell *
Robert Brell *
Norm Gibson
Arthur Marshall
Malcolm Pilcher
lan Robertson
Will Rogers
Geoff Young
Andrew Black
Peter Bowden
lan Garrard

Bob Warland
Peter McKeown *
Sue Ward

Di Wilkinson
Allan Farrar

Jill Lawson

David Brand
Pam Campbell
Peter Lewis
Michael Harrowell
*Sapphire Pin

The world’s first service club, the Rotary Club of Chicago,
lllinois, USA, was formed on 23 February 1905 by Paul Harris.

Rotary is a worldwide organisation of business and
professional leaders that provides humanitarian service,
encourages high ethical standards in all vocations, and
helps build goodwill and peace in the world. More than
1.2 million Rotarians belong to over 34,100 Clubsin 210

countries and geographical areas. Rotary Club membership represents
a cross-section of the community’s business and professional men and
women. The world’s Rotary Clubs meet regularly and are non-political,
non-religious, and open to all cultures, races, and creeds.

The Rotary motto is Service Above Self.



OBJECT OF ROTARY

The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service
as a basis of worthy enterprise and, in particular, to encourage
and foster:

FIRST. The development of acquaintance as an opportunity
for service;

SECOND. High ethical standards in business and professions,
the recognition of the worthiness of all useful

occupations, and the dignifying of each Rotarian’s
occupation as an opportunity to serve society;

THIRD. The application of the ideal of service in each
Rotarian’s personal, business, and community life;

FOURTH. The advancement of international understanding,
goodwill, and peace through a world fellowship of
business and professional persons united in the ideal
of service.

ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR

Australians all, let us rejoice,

For we are young and free,

We’ve golden soil and wealth for toil
Our home is girt by sea;

Our land abounds in nature’s gifts

Of beauty rich and rare;

In history’s page, let every stage ROTARY THANKS

Advance Australia Fair. For the community, friendship, and
In joyful strains then let us sing the opportunity to serve through Rotary,
Advance Australia Fair. we give thanks.

THE FOUR-WAY TEST

1. 1s it the TRUTH?

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?

3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?



